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Re: HSE Board

Dear Jim,

The Department and the HSE have been working together at exceptional pace to strengthen our
healthcare infrastructure and to prepate the general public for what we expect will be a paradigm shift in
terms of demand for and access to treatment during this crisis.

The tecommendations by the Department’s National Public Health Emergency Team (NPHET) have
necessatily, in the public interest, tesulted in curtailments of civil liberties. Similarly, the implementation
of actions agreed by the HSE’s National Crisis Management Team (NCMT) are completely changing the
complexion of frontline healthcare delivery. I have been keeping the Board fully informed of
developments at the NPHET and the NCMT.

The Boatd as you know is the HSE’s governing body, and its functions are set out in Section 16P of the
Health Act 2004 (as amended). While there is an appreciation by the Board that this is not business as
usual, and they understand that decisions regarding resources, above and beyond the existing budget, lie
primatily with the Government, the Board is understandably concerned that its statutory governance
role is respected.

One of the issues which the Board has raised with me relates to the actions that are being notified to the
HSE by the NPHET. My office notifies the Boatrd of these actions on a tegular basis, and not all of the
NPHET actions will be of patticular concetn to the Board. However, the Board is mindful that it too
has a role in protecting the health of the public. It is concerned about the likelihood that certain
decisions by the NPHET, when communicated to the HSE for implementation, will have direct
implications for its statutoty role.

By way of example, the Board has noted that the NPHET is considering an ethical framework for
clinical decision making during the pandemic. While the HSE is a patticipant in a NPHET/DOH led
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process considering this, the Board is right to expect that it should be engaged with before policy
guidance impacting the HSE is put in place.

I propose to ask the Chief Clinical Officer to ensure that the Boatd can input into important matters
being considered by the NPHET which ate connected to its governance role from now on.

I would be grateful for your agteement to this proposal.

Yours sincerely,

ol Lk

Paul Reid
Chief Executive Officer




